In this issue...

- From the Concordia Campus Principal
- Harmony Week in the ELC
- Year 12 Cake Creations
- Walk My Way in the Primary School
- Chinese Lion Dancing at St John's Campus During Harmony Week
- Noticeboard

Early Learning Centre

- From the Concordia Campus Principal
- Q&A with Scott Jasper, Library Technician
- Harmony Week in the ELC
- Chickens Hatching in Yangadlitya
- Concordia College's production of 'CHICAGO: High School Edition' opens tonight!
- Easter at St John's Campus ELC
- Chinese Lion Dancing at St John's Campus During Harmony Week
- 2024 P&F Quiz Night Secure your spot today!
- P&F Meeting Friday 3 May
- Noticeboard

Primary School

- From the Concordia Campus Principal
- Q&A with Scott Jasper, Library Technician
- Walk My Way in the Primary School
- Chickens Hatching in Yangadlitya
- Concordia College's production of 'CHICAGO: High School Edition' opens tonight!
- Calling all students interested in the Oliphant Science Awards
- Reception Update
- Chinese Lion Dancing at St John's Campus During Harmony Week
- 2024 P&F Quiz Night Secure your spot today!
- P&F Meeting Friday 3 May
- Noticeboard

Middle School

- From the Concordia Campus Principal
- Q&A with Scott Jasper, Library Technician
- Chickens Hatching in Yangadlitya
- Concordia College's production of 'CHICAGO: High School Edition' opens tonight!
- Calling all students interested in the Oliphant Science Awards
- New: Middle and Senior School CC Café Orders via Qkr!
- Enrichment and Extended Learning News

- 2024 P&F Quiz Night Secure your spot today!
- P&F Meeting Friday 3 May
- Middle and Senior School Walk My Way
- Year 7-12 Learning Conversations
- Middle and Senior School Sports Results
- Noticeboard

Senior School

- From the Concordia Campus Principal
- Q&A with Scott Jasper, Library Technician
- Year 12 Cake Creations
- National Constitutional Convention Canberra 2024
- Chickens Hatching in Yangadlitya
- Concordia College's production of 'CHICAGO: High School Edition' opens tonight!
- Calling all students interested in the Oliphant Science Awards
- New: Middle and Senior School CC Café Orders via Qkr!
- Enrichment and Extended Learning News
- 2024 P&F Quiz Night Secure your spot today!
- P&F Meeting Friday 3 May
- Middle and Senior School Walk My Way
- Year 7-12 Learning Conversations
- Open A1 Boys' Volleyball Premiers
- Middle and Senior School Sports Results
- Noticeboard

From the Concordia Campus Principal

As the curtains draw to a close on another eventful term, it's time to reflect on the myriad of achievements and experiences our students have embraced. From enjoying adventures on Year 7 and Year 8 camps through to College Pedal Prix teams competing in Mount Gambier and to the electrifying performances on Sports Day and on stage, it has indeed been a term filled with learning, growth and unforgettable memories.

The term began with excitement as our Year 7 students embarked on their camp, and it is the Year 8s' turn next week. These immersive experiences provide students with opportunities to bond with peers, develop teamwork skills and step out of their comfort zones. They have opportunities to conquer challenging outdoor activities and to engage in reflective discussions, with activities carefully crafted to foster resilience and team building.

This term we also saw the spirit of competition soaring high during our annual Middle and Senior School Sports Day, where students showcased their athleticism and sportsmanship. From track events to team sports, every participant gave their best, embodying the values of determination and fair play. The days was filled with cheers, laughter, and a sense of community as students, teachers and families came together to celebrate physical fitness and friendly rivalry. Congratulations to Highgate House on their victory and sportsmanship.

Lights, camera, action! Our talented performers are dazzling audiences this week with their

rendition of the iconic musical "Chicago: High School Edition". Months of rehearsals, dedication and passion are culminating in captivating performances that transport viewers to the glitzy world of jazz and prohibition-era Chicago. The cast and crew are showcasing not only their artistic talents, but also the power of collaboration, perseverance and teamwork.

Rounding out Term 1 is the Year 12 Formal, to be held on Friday 12 April. This much-anticipated event promises an evening of elegance, celebration and lasting memories. It's time to dress up and share an unforgettable night as the Year 12 students come together to commemorate this milestone in their schooling journey.

As we look ahead to the next term, it's essential to mark your calendars for the upcoming Year 7-12 Learning Conversations scheduled for Tuesday of Week 1 (30 April). These valuable discussions provide an opportunity for students, parents, and teachers to reflect on academic progress, set goals and chart a course for future success. We encourage all families to actively participate and engage in these conversations to support our students' learning journey effectively.

As we move towards the Term 1 holidays, I wish all students and families a refreshing break from the routines of school and look forward to seeing everyone back for Term 2.

Penny McKenzie

Principal - Concordia Campus

Back to top

Q&A with Scott Jasper, Library Technician

1. Where were you before this and what persuaded you to join Concordia?

My library placement when I was studying to be a Library Technician was on the St John's Campus with Jane and Nolene. After one of my children started at the Senior School and two at the St Peters Campus, it was perfect for me to get a job at both.

2. Three words to describe you.

Creative, passionate, focused.

3. What motivates/inspires you in your role?

I have a passion for children's literacy. From the moment my eldest daughter was learning to read, I knew I wanted to work around children's books. I am a bibliophile. My favourite author is Brandon Sanderson.

4. If you had a superpower, what would it be?

I'm not much of a superhero guy. I read mostly fantasy. Brandon Sanderson is my favourite author, and he is known for writing good magic systems. I would want to be Mistborn from Mistborn or a lightweaver from the Stormlight Archive.

5. Who would you invite to a dinner party of six guests and why? Alternatively, tell us something you might like to share that we could not possibly know?

I guess something that many people wouldn't know is that I have had lots of different careers before I started working in a library. I have a degree in Psychological Science. I worked as a property manager. I was a battery salesman for nine years! I have done many different things.

Back to top

Harmony Week in the ELC

During Harmony Week we have celebrated multiculturalism in Australia. In the ELC we have read books such as *'I'm Australian Too'*, and *'Whoever You Are'*, by Mem Fox. These have led to discussions about our similarities and differences and how we all belong. We thank Kiki for coming and explaining what the colours and stars represent in the Chinese flag. The children have enjoyed consolidating their learning through making Harmony Day bracelets, painting hearts and hands, and other creative endeavors - what a lot of fun and learning has taken place.

Jacqui Downes

ELC Teacher

Back to top

Year 12 Cake Creations

Our Year 12 Food and Hospitality students recently demonstrated the ability to apply problem solving skills in the development of a gourmet or signature cake concept that reflected the current industry trends. They worked individually and utilised a range of technologies in the production of their cake. They then prepared and presented their cake for a chosen occasion.

Students individually completed an evaluation reflecting on the impact of technology in the preparation, presentation and preservation of their celebration cake. After the evaluation, students received feedback on their cakes. This feedback was used for reflection, helping students identify strengths and areas for improvement in their baking skills. It's also an opportunity for students to reflect on their creative process and problem-solving abilities throughout their summative task.

Completing summative cakes to a high level not only showcases students' baking skills, but also demonstrates their ability to plan, execute and evaluate a culinary project from start to finish. It was a hands-on way for students to apply what they learned in class and develop valuable skills in the kitchen.

Mersina Harpas

Food Design Teacher

Back to top

National Constitutional Convention Canberra 2024

In 2023, two Year 11 students attended the State Constitutional Student Convention at Parliament House as representatives of the College.

The 72 attending delegates at last year's Convention were eligible to apply for a position at the 2024 National Convention. This required them to write an essay on a proposition. The essay needed to be related to one or more of the issues addressed at the State Convention and be supported with reasons.

The standard of applications received was very high and the selection of 12 representatives from South Australia was a difficult task.

Lily 12TMCC had been selected by the South Australian Secondary Schools Constitutional Student Conventions Planning Group to represent the state with 11 other students at the 2024 National Schools Constitutional Convention, which she attended from Monday 18 to Thursday 21 March in Canberra. She represented the College well and learned a great deal about the constitutional process in Commonwealth Parliament.

Rick Sommariva

Legal Studies Teacher

Back to top

Walk My Way in the Primary School

Concordia College is once again supporting Australian Lutheran World Service (ALWS) by taking part in 'Walk My Way' walk-a-thons.

Our College-wide goal this year is to raise \$36,400, enough to send 1,400 children to school in East Africa and Myanmar.

Earlier this week, our Year 11s completed a walk-a-thon on the College Oval. On **Wednesday 10 April**, Primary school students at St John's and St Peters campuses will take part in 'Walk My Way'.

Please see the attached parent letter for more information.

Parents of students in Years 3-6 will need to provide permission via Consent2Go – see a separate email sent to parents from Consent2Go.

Donations can be made online.

Thank you for your support.

Mark Rathjen

College Chaplain

Back to top

Chickens Hatching in Yangadlitya

In the lead up to Easter we have been incubating chicken eggs in Yangadlitya (Middle and Senior School Library). All nine of the fertilised eggs hatched this week with the first one hatching Tuesday evening and the last one hatching in the early hours of Thursday morning.

A number of students have been present to see chickens hatch with many more enjoying cuddles with these very loved chicks. ELC students have visited throughout the process to help with "Candling" the eggs (checking if there is any sign of growth in the eggs during incubation), as well as counting how many eggs we had and how many of these had developing embryos. During the holidays these chicks will relocate to Mrs Carman's farm where they will continue to be spoilt and loved along with all of her other chickens.

Hajnalka Molloy

Learning Resources Manager

Back to top

Concordia College's production of 'CHICAGO: High School Edition' opens tonight!

Chookas to all involved in our production of Chicago: High School Edition - Thursday to Saturday. Opening tonight at 7.30pm, it is not to be missed. If you haven't booked your tickets - do so now!

Content rating: PG.

Note for parents/caregivers: If your child is performing in the Musical, please ask them which cast they are in prior to booking your tickets.

Book Tickets (opens an external website in a new window)
Back to top

Calling all students interested in the Oliphant Science Awards

Are you ready to showcase your scientific ingenuity and creativity? Concordia has a proud

history of success in the Oliphant Science Awards (OSA), and this year we're excited to continue our tradition of excellence. Whether you're passionate about biology, chemistry, physics or environmental science, the Oliphant Science Awards offers a platform for you to explore your interests and make your mark in the scientific community.

For more details and competition rules, <u>visit the Concordia College OSA Site</u>. Here, you'll find everything you need to know.

Keen to express your interest? Head over to the <u>Oliphant Science Awards Expression of Interest Form</u>. Don't miss out on this exciting opportunity to unleash your scientific potential and represent Concordia on the public stage while also having a chance to win some great prizes!

Completed projects are due in Week 2, Term 2.

If you have any questions, please speak with your Science teacher, year level Oliphant Science Awards support teacher or Mr Carpenter (M86 Mondays 3.20pm - 4.20pm).

"The important thing is not to stop questioning." - Albert Einstein

Jonathan Carpenter

Middle School Teacher

Back to top

New: Middle and Senior School CC Café Orders via Qkr!

From Term 2, 2024, lunch orders for all students across our Highgate campuses will be able to be placed online with our CC Café. The café utilises *Qkr! by MasterCard* for all online orders.

Download the *Qkr! by MasterCard* app from the Google Play store or Apple App Store. Set yourself up as a user (it is quite simple) – then you will see the option to order for Concordia College St John's Campus or Concordia Campus – the menu is available as part of the ordering process.

Note for Android Users

If you have a newer model Android phone, you may experience download issues with the *Qkr!* by *MasterCard* app.

Qkr! are working with technicians to remedy the issue. In the meantime, orders will be able to be placed using the following ordering method:

- Visit the Qkr! website for Parents/Users on a computer or laptop
- Login with your account credentials (email and password) or Register to create a new account.

We trust families will enjoy this streamlined process now being available in the Middle and Senior School.

Information about lunch order collection/distribution for Middle and Senior School students will be distributed soon.

Back to top

Easter at St John's Campus ELC

In the lead up to Easter, children from St John's Campus Early Learning Centre engaged in a variety of craft and play-based learning experiences. They listened to stories such as 'Jesus Loves Everybody' and discussed how we can be more like Jesus because He is special. They explored Easter symbols, and created sun catchers from natural materials, using Easter imagery like eggs, candles and crosses. The children grasped the significance behind each symbol, particularly the Easter Eggs symbolising 'new life'.

We created a collaborative Easter Garden and invited children from each room to contribute their own craft creations. Seeds were planted and cared for by watering to help them grow. We look forward to watching our garden flourish and remind us of Jesus' love.

Cassie Goodrich

ELC Teacher

Back to top

Enrichment and Extended Learning News

CARE @ CC is an extra-curricular lunchtime group to connect like-minded students (Years 10–12) who are interested in pursuing a career in medical-related fields. In our group we explore the 'stories' of health. The idea is that by listening to people telling their story, students will gain greater empathy and respect as a future medical professional.

A snapshot of our learning this term:

- a GP who shared his experiences of over 45 years of caring for others
- a nurse specialising in fractures at Flinders Medical Centre
- a focus on motor neurone disease
- a third-year medical student reflecting on the journey to becoming a doctor.

Do you work in a health-related field – medicine / nursing / paramedicine / health research? Would you be willing to come and share your experiences during a lunch time session (1:00pm – 1:55pm) sometime in the future? We would **love** to have you visit. Please contact Emma Rieger for more information.

Emma Rieger

Enrichment and Extended Learning

Back to top

Reception Update

We're excited to share with you the wonderful journey our Reception students have been on as they explore the important concept of emotional regulation. In our unit of inquiry, we've delved into understanding and managing our emotions, laying the foundation for a supportive and harmonious learning environment.

Throughout this unit, our young learners have engaged in a variety of activities and strategies designed to prepare their minds and bodies for learning. One of the key discoveries our students made is that each of them possesses unique strategies that work best for them in regulating their emotions. From deep breathing exercises to stretching routines, they've explored what helps them feel calm and focused.

A highlight of our mornings is the "Kimochis" check-in, where students have the opportunity to articulate how they're feeling and why. This practice not only encourages self-awareness, but also fosters empathy and understanding among peers as they learn to recognise and respect each other's emotions.

As the week draws to a close, we come together to share a cup of tea and reflect on how we've felt throughout the week. This ritual provides a supportive space for students to express themselves openly and celebrate their achievements, no matter how big or small. Through this shared experience, our students learn the value of communication and connection in building a strong sense of community.

We're thrilled to see how these activities and strategies have supported our students in growing, caring and learning together successfully. By nurturing their emotional wellbeing, we're not only laying the groundwork for academic success, but also equipping them with essential life skills that will serve them well into the future.

Laura Benger and Melissa Robson

Reception Teachers - St Peters Campus

Back to top

Chinese Lion Dancing at St John's Campus During Harmony Week

During Harmony Week, students at St John's Campus had the incredible opportunity to immerse themselves in the vibrant tradition of Chinese Lion Dancing. The campus came alive with excitement as students gathered to watch, and even try on the elaborate costumes associated with this time-honoured art form. From the graceful movements of the lions to the energetic drumming, everyone was captivated by the richness and beauty of Chinese culture.

This immersive activity not only fostered an appreciation for diversity but also provided a hands-on learning experience that allowed our students to connect with traditions from around the world. It was truly a memorable and enriching experience for all involved, embodying the spirit of Harmony Week.

Carla Bigiolli

ELC and Primary School Dance and Drama Teacher

Back to top

2024 P&F Quiz Night - Secure your spot today!

Don't forget to secure your spot for the P&F Quiz Night. Book now for a night of fun, challenges and prizes! All welcome!

- Date: Saturday 18 May
- Time: 6pm for a 6.30pm start (finishing at 10pm)
- Location: Wirrkuta Trruku (St John's Campus Activity Hall)
- Ticket price: \$40 per person
- Theme: The Letter C fancy dress and dress your table
- Table size: 8-10 people
- Presented by the Concordia P&F with help from Quiz Meisters

Please note, this event is for adults.

To register as a table captain, <u>contact Angela Warrick</u>. Alternatively, <u>book onto your year level</u> table via TryBooking.

Food and Beverages

Bring along a plate of food to share with your table. There will be a bar available for all your drinks purchases. No BYO drinks. We will also have a lucky dip Wine Wall - \$20 for 1 bottle, 2 bottles for \$30.

Games and Live Auction

Try your hand at some fun quiz night games and snap up a deal in our live auction.

See you there!

Book Now (opens an external website in a new window)
Back to top

P&F Meeting - Friday 3 May

Our next P&F meeting is coming up on Friday 3 May. We will be trialling a new time of 9.30-10.30am and hope to see as many parents and caregivers there as possible. The meeting

will be held at St Peters Campus.

All welcome!

Back to top

Middle and Senior School Walk My Way

Concordia College is once again supporting Australian Lutheran World Service (ALWS) by taking part in 'Walk My Way' walk-a-thons.

As part of a College-wide focus on ALWS's work in the final week of Term 1, on **Thursday 11 April** 60 secondary-aged students will walk The Women's Pioneer Trail (17km or 26km).

Students involved in the walk will be seeking sponsorship to raise money to support ALWS's refugee appeal. Every \$26 raised enables one refugee child, in either East Africa or Myanmar, to attend school for one year!

Our goal this year is to raise \$36,400, enough to send 1,400 children to school (i.e. one for every Concordia enrolment).

To sponsor us, please go to our Concordia Walk My Way fundraising page.

Click on the orange 'Fundraise' button at the top. This will take you to three options:

- "Walk My Way Concordia Campus" here you can sponsor individual students (names to be added soon)
- "Walk My Way Combined Primary Campuses Walk" here you can sponsor year level teams
- "Challenge" here you can sponsor secondary-aged students choosing to take on awareness challenges.

More detailed information is being sent to parents of students taking part in the walks.

Thank you for your support; our students greatly appreciate it. We hope we can once again bless hundreds of children with an education they may otherwise not receive.

<u>Check out ALWS's Walk My Way webpage</u> for more general information about this amazing project.

Please contact me if you have any questions.

Mark Rathjen

College Chaplain

Back to top

Year 7-12 Learning Conversations

Middle and Senior School Learning Conversations for Year 7 to Year 12 students will be held face to face from 1pm-8pm on **Tuesday 30 April**. Bookings are now open.

Information for parents/caregivers - including booking details - was distributed via the Concordia College app yesterday (Wednesday 3 April).

Please download our app today (if you are yet to do so) and make your booking(s) to speak to your child's teacher(s). This will also enable you to stay in touch with day-to-day communications from the College.

<u>Download for iOS</u> (opens an external website in a new window) <u>Download for Android</u> (opens an external website in a new window) <u>Back to top</u>

Open A1 Boys' Volleyball Premiers

On Friday 22 March, our Open A1 boys' volleyball team, under the coaching of Mr Sam White, won the Premiership in SAAS Open A1 Volleyball - an extraordinary achievement.

The final score was Concordia (2 sets (50)) defeating Immanuel (0 sets (43)).

Well done to all involved!

David Serotzki

Head of Sport/Boys' Sport Coordinator

Back to top

Middle and Senior School Sports Results

Boys' Sport

Cricket

Saturday 23 March

- 1st XI defeated Pulteney: 112/6 106/5.
- Middle A3 defeated Marryatville: 177/1 87/10.

Middle B1 lost to Sacred Heart: 75/10 - 90/4.

Volleyball

Friday 22 March

- Open A1 defeated Immanuel in the Grand Final Shield match: 2 0.
- Open A2 defeated Cabra: 2 0.
- Open B2 defeated Cabra: 3 0.
- Open A3 defeated Scotch: 1/49 1/44.
- Open B3 defeated Scotch: 2 1.
- Middle A1/A2 defeated Sacred Heart: 2 1.
- Middle B1/B2 defeated Sacred Heart: 2 1.
- Middle B4 lost to Scotch: 1 2.
- Middle C1 defeated Scotch: 2 1.
- Middle C Gold defeated Scotch: 3 0.
- Middle C Navy defeated Scotch: 2 1.

Girls' Sport

Basketball

Monday 18 March

- Senior C lost to Immanuel.
- Middle C1 lost to Immanuel: 14 23.
- Middle C2 lost to Immanuel: 13 18.
- Middle C3 defeated Pembroke: 66 5.

Wednesday 20 March

- Senior A lost to Immanuel: 30 31.
- Senior B lost to Immanuel: 21 42.
- Middle A Bye.
- Middle B defeated Immanuel: 27 12.

Monday 25 March

- Senior C lost to Seymour: 63 27.
- Middle C1 defeated Wilderness: 42 21.
- Middle C2 lost to Immanuel: 16 38.

Wednesday 27 March

- Senior A defeated Pembroke: 35 31.
- Senior B defeated Walford: 24 22.
- Middle A defeated Westminster in the grand final shield match: 50 19.
- Middle B lost defeated Westminster.

Friday 22 March

• Open A defeated Seymour: 76/1 - 39/6.

Tennis

Monday 18 March

• Premier League lost to Immanuel: 1/21 - 11/66.

Saturday 23 March

Div 2 defeated Immanuel.

Monday 25 March

• Premier League lost to Wilderness: 4/45 - 8/53.

Volleyball

Saturday 23 March

- Senior A1 defeated Immanuel: 2 1.
- Senior A2 defeated Immanuel: 3 0.
- Senior B defeated Immanuel: 2 1.
- Senior C1 defeated Immanuel: 3 0.
- Senior C2 lost to Immanuel: 0 3.
- Senior C4 defeated Immanuel: 2 1.
- Middle A defeated Immanuel: 2 1.
- Middle B lost to Immanuel: 1 2.
- Middle C1 lost to Immanuel: 0 3.
- Middle C2 defeated Immanuel: 3 0.
- Middle C3 lost to Immanuel: 0 3.
- Middle C4 lost to Immanuel: 1 2.
- Middle C5 defeated Immanuel: 2 1.
- Middle C6 defeated Immanuel: 2 1.

Back to top

Noticeboard

Contents

- Diary Dates
- The School Shop

• Term 1 CC Café Menu

Diary Dates

To view upcoming diary dates, please refer to the **Events Calendar** on our website.

^ Back to Top

The School Shop

Term Time Opening Hours

General trading - no appointment required.

• Monday: 8am - 4pm

Wednesday: 12.30pm - 4pmThursday: 12.30pm - 6.15pm

Friday: 2.30 - 4.30pm (Terms 1 and 4)

(Closed on Public Holidays)

The School Shop will be closed from Friday 12 April and reopen on Friday 26 April (see holiday opening hours below).

School Holiday Opening Hours

Friday 26 April: 12.30pm - 5pmMonday 29 April: 8.00am - 4.00pm

• Tuesday 30 April: 12.30pm - 5.00pm

Wednesday 1 May: 8.00am - 4.00pm (Start of Term 2)

Winter Uniform Requirements

All students are required to wear the College winter uniform from the start of Term 2. Winter uniform requirements can be found on the <u>'Uniform Shop' page</u> within the College website.

Please check that you have all items required prior to the start of Term 2. To ensure preferred sizes are available, students new to the College will need to make their booking for a uniform fitting prior to the end of this term. Students requiring change of size can make their purchases during general trading and holiday opening hours.

Winter Uniform Appointments

Winter uniform appointments are available for all students new to the College. Please check your emails for booking information. ELC students do not require an appointment.

Uniform Orders

Email orders are also welcome and purchases may be collected from The School Shop during opening hours. Please email schoolshop@concordia.sa.edu.au and include:

- your child's name and year level
- size
- · your contact details

The School Shop staff will contact you for payment and advise when your order is available to collect. Students in Years 7-12 are emailed to advise when their orders are ready to be collected. For students in ELC-Year 6, email advice is sent to parents/caregivers.

PE Socks Ready for Collection

PE Sock orders are ready to collect. Please check your emails for notification.

PE Polo Shirt

The old style gold and navy PE polo shirts are now discontinued and students are required to have the new navy PE polo shirt.

PE Socks

The CC Sport Socks with the logo are required to be worn by all students from Reception to Year 12 with their PE uniform. Students in Years 7-12 are also required to wear the CC Sport Socks with their formal summer uniform.

Secondhand Clothing

If you have uniforms you no longer need, they may be donated or sold on consignment in The School Shop (click to download a secondhand uniforms consignment form).

Please note:

- Blazers and winter skirts/pinafores must be dry cleaned with a receipt attached.
- Jumpers must be washed using a wool wash detergent.
- All other items must be in good condition, stains removed, washed and ironed ready for sale.
- Summer hats must be hand washed.
- Any uniform items in need of repair e.g. broken zips, seams unstitched, missing buttons, etc. must be repaired prior to acceptance for sale. Buttons are sold in The School Shop.
- Garments presented on hangers are preferred.
- Old logo and discontinued styles uniforms with the old school logo and discontinued styles are no longer saleable in The School Shop but can be dropped off for overseas charity donation.

^ Back to top

CC Café Term 1 Menu

Our CC Café Term 1 menu is here! Download a copy of the menu to see what is on offer this term.

- Brief Menu with Price List
- Full Menu

^ Back to top

Public Notices & Events

- Code Camp is running in school holiday activities in the April school holidays. This year they are also offering free learning activities for all Aussie kids, with free one-hour sessions covering 'Learn to code', 'Minecraft Engineering', 'Design Skills 101' and 'Discovering AI tech' plus trivia parties. Visit their website for more information.
- **Mitcham Dance** offer classes for ages 2+ in jazz, tap, classical ballet, contemporary, acro, music theatre and hop hop. Enrolments for Term 2 are now open. Phone 8351 9006 or email info@mitchamdance.com.au for more information.
- Head for the Hills Off Road Cycling have a range of fun and engaging mountain bike activities and skill development programs for young people aged 10-14 years. Winter programs including school holiday programs, after school skills and Adelaide Dirt League are open for registrations and booking fast. Visit their website for more information.

^ Back to top		
Back to top		